Minutes
Greenbrier Elementary PTA
Date | time November 7, 2022 at 6 PM | Meeting called to order by Hannah Leatherman
Principal Report
It is the end of the first marking period.  Report Cards will come out on November 14th. The school had Red Ribbon Week and Character Counts Week.   Picture retake day is November 21st.  The book fair will be December 5th through December 9th.  Family night for the book fair will be on the 8th from 5 to 7.  The book swap will be held February 9th.  The teachers will request funds from the PTA to buy new books for the book swap.  They are doing the theme “Cozy Up with a Book.”  They would like to give hot cocoa packets and a book mark to the students and will be requesting funds for those items, as well.  The Bookmobile comes every 3rd Wednesday of the month.  
Dr. Bishop briefly discussed PBIS (Positive Behavior Interventions and Support).  This is a reward program for positive behavior in the school.  They do a STAR theme and have monthly incentives.  
Parents raised concerns about homework and being made aware of what the students are working on.  Since homework is not sent home and they don’t see work until after it is graded, they are concerned about knowing what their kids are learning and how they are doing.  There were also concerns about preparing 5th grade students for middle school and having homework.  Dr. Bishop stated that throughout the county, elementary students are given very little homework.  
A question was raised about parent/teacher conferences.  Dr. Bishop said that some kindergarten and Pre-K teachers do conferences and you can reach out to your children and ask if they will be doing any conferences.  
Treasurer Report
This month the Free State Membership was paid.  Our 9-90 form will need to be done this month.  Our current balance is $10,044.80.  
Old Business
· Skate Night- Saturday, February 18th from 4:30-6:30.  The cost is $350 for 150 people.  For every additional 50 people, we add $50 additional.  
· By Laws- They were sent off after the last meeting.  
· Memberships- We have gained one member this month.
· Trunk or Treat- We had 31 trunks and more than 220 kids.  It was a successful night.  Feedback for next year: to not use technology, name each trunk so it’s easier to remember who you want to vote for, and do a 1st, 2nd, and 3rd place.  
· Square 1 Art- We sold about $1100 this year, which is down from previous years.  Sales determine what percentage we get from the fundraiser.  
· Spirit Wear- It was sent home that afternoon with students.  We made $108 from the sales.  We sold about 50 items.  We could possibly do this fundraiser again in the spring. 
· Jimmy Johns- Restaurant night is December 7th.  The fliers can go out after Thanksgiving.  

New Business
· Yearbook- There are 21 fifth grade students that have begun meeting for the yearbook.  They are having all 5th graders design a cover page.  The Yearbook Committee will vote for their favorite.  They can do a Google Drive for the teachers to drop photos to use for the yearbook.  They are sent home sometime in May.  We charged $15 last year and made $0.25 on each book.  We try to keep the cost low.
· Cookie Trays- We will use the ornaments found in the cabinet to write names on each tray.  A sign-up genius will go up so parents can sign up to make cookies.  They can be dropped off December 19th from 6-7 pm at the school or the morning of the 20th from 6:30-7:45 am.  We will begin assembling that morning.  
· School Store- The store has been busy and it almost out of items.  A little over $100 has been made this school year so far at the store.  We need to buy more items to sell at the store.  Some items have been found in a cabinet and they can be sold at the store.  Cheryl motioned for $75 to be approved for the purchase of school store items.  Paul seconded the motion.  
· Book Fair- We will do a snowman glove ornament at the book fair with the students.  We should plan for 100 students that evening.  Cheryl volunteered to man the craft table on the evening of the book fair.  
· Recess Equipment- The teachers were asked about outdoor play equipment that they could use for their classrooms.  The school has to order items from US Games if we approve an amount and give them a check.  They are more expensive from this site (US Games is over $600) than from Amazon (around $450).  Paul motioned to budget $450 for purchase of the equipment from Amazon.  Christina seconded the motion.  
· Fundraiser- We would like to do a fundraiser or 2 in the spring.  
· Coin war/Penny War- Dr. Bishop agreed that the winning class could get an extra recess.  Ms. Flook offered to help with this.  She said you can make it more competitive by allowing students from other classes to add money to jars to subtract from their pennies they have collected.  
· Flower Sale- This fundraiser did well last year.  Many were pleased with their flowers and said they would buy again.  It was a fairly easy fundraiser.  
· Krispy Kreme- This could act as a restaurant night.  More research needs to be done to see what percentage we would get from the fundraiser.  
· Little Cesar’s- These are kits that are sold for pizza, breadsticks, and dessert pizzas.  The PTA has done this one before and it was fairly easy.  
· Pasta- The pasta comes in different shapes.  Depending on sales, we would get 30-50% of the sales.  It is about $7 per box of pasta. The company has stated that this fundraiser does better in the fall, than the spring.  
· Spring Food Trucks- Is this a possibility rather than the Mom’s/Dad’s events?  More research needs to be done on what the cost of this would be and what happens if it rains.  
· After some discussion, Christina motioned for the flower fundraiser to be one of our spring fundraisers.  Paul seconded the motion.  
· The December meeting is not necessary.  We will meet again in January.  
Next Meeting
January 10, 2023 at 6 PM
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